
Important Dates: 
December 24th—January 8th—Large Recycling Bin @ 
Transfer Station 

January 1st—Office Closed  

January 11th—Council Meeting @ 50+ Club 

January 12th—Christmas Tree Pickup  

January 25th—Council Meeting @ 50+ Club  

FROM THE TOWN 
 

Mailing and Civic Address:  

Box 310, 129 Railway St. 
 

Phone: 306-771-2284                       

Fax: 306-771-2899                                            
 

Office E-mail:  

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net                          

Recreation E-mail:  

balgonieparkrec@sasktel.net                             

Newsletter E-mail:  

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net     
 

Emergency Number/After 

Hours: 306-535-4235 
 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 a.m. to noon and 1:00 p.m. to 

5:00 p.m. Monday to Friday. 

NEWSLETTER  

INFORMATION 
 

All information must be received 

by the 20th of each month in  

order for it to be included in the 

following issue of the Talk of The 

Town.  
 

Prices for advertising a business:  

$10—Business Card Size 

$30—1/9 Page Advertisement 

$60—Half Page Advertisement 

$120—Full Page Advertisement 
 

Local programs and                   

announcements are not charged; 

however, you must have a      

Balgonie post office box.  
 

Please send all items to: 

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net 

Talk of the Town 



Electronic Payments 

Tax and Utility bills may be paid                

electronically through your online banking 

service. Please use Town of Balgonie Taxes 

for your tax bills and Town of Balgonie     

Utilities for your water bills. DO NOT USE 

Balgonie Water—this payee is a previous 

business and is not associated with the 

Town Office.  

If you are unsure of your account number, 

please contact the Town Office at 306-771-

2284 or townofbalgonie@sasktel.net to    

obtain your account number.  

When making an online payment, allow 2-3 

business days before any 

due date so that your    

payment is receipted prior 

to any penalties being     

applied to your account.  

Balgonie’s Facebook Page 

For updates on what’s happening in the      

community, please visit: 

https://www.facebook.com/balgonies-talk-of-

the-town  

If you would like to advertise local events, 

please call 306-771-2284 or e-mail              

townofbalgonie@sasktel.net 

Parked Vehicles 

Vehicles are not to be parked on the street 

for more than 24 hours, except weekends 

and holidays. If your vehicle is not used   

regularly, you must park it on your own 

property.  

Christmas Tree Pickup 

Loraas Disposal is offering Christmas Tree Pickup again this 

year. Residents who take their trees down by Monday,       

January 11th can have them picked up on Tuesday, January 

12th. Please remove all ornaments and decorations and lay 

your tree down by the curb!  

IMPORTANT NOTICE 

Loraas Disposal has provided the Town with a 

large blue recycling bin for extra cardboard 

boxes and recyclable material for the Christmas    

season. The bin will be available from            

December 24th—January 8th, 2021. It is        

located on the north side of the road at the 

Transfer Station. 

PLEASE NOTE: WRAPPING PAPER 

IS NOT RECYCLABLE. PLEASE DO 

NOT PLACE WRAPPING PAPER IN 

THE BLUE RECYCLING BIN.  



TRANSFER STATION 

A Loraas bin is delivered to the transfer station on the 1st and 3rd Friday of each month. If a bin is               

unavailable, please do not leave items there.   

Our transfer station is equipped with security cameras and a card reader. If you are caught dumping illegally, 

a fine will be issued.  

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation!  



Thank You from Heritage Court 

The residents of Heritage Court would like to thank the following for their       

kindness and generosity:  

 Grade 6 class from Balgonie Elementary School for shoveling out our parking 

lot, and for singing Christmas Carols for us;  

 Lisa Yanko and family for the delicious cookies; and 

 BELCI for the wonderful gift bags. 

These “Random Acts of Kindness” are so appreciated by each and 

every one of us.  

Many, many thanks and Seasons Greetings to you all!  

Important Notice  

We have been informed by Landmark Publishing that, after many years, they will 

no longer be printing the Community Calendar due to Covid-19.  

We would like to thank the businesses and families that have supported this   

fundraiser for years.  

SNOW REMOVAL 

We are very fortunate to have great staff to clear our streets and sidewalks for us! This time 

consuming job is made a lot easier when vehicles are moved off of the streets for the grader 

to come through. As well, the town boulevards (approximately the first 12-15 feet of each 

property) need to be free of vehicles, trailers and all other items as this is where the snow is 

placed.  

Main streets are done first, followed by side streets and then alleys. Depending on the severi-

ty of the storm and the amount of snow, it may take a while for all streets and alleys to be 

cleared.  

The Town staff appreciates your patience and understanding.  



SEASONS GREETINGS 
 

As many would suspect, our Annual Wildlife Supper and Awards Banquet has been cancelled 

for the 2021 year. If you have attended this event in the past, you will know that the money 

raised is donated to support wildlife and habitat, as well as youth conservation programs in 

our province. We are asking for your support with these initiatives by purchasing raffle tickets 

for a chance to win a beautiful stay at Mirond Lake. Please see the details below.  
 

Boggy Creek Wildlife Federation  

2021 Fishing Trip Raffle 
 

You could win a fishing trip to  

Silence of the North at beautiful Mirond Lake! 

Includes: 4 guests, 3 nights cabin rental & 2 fishing boats 

Valid for July 2021—September 2022 
 

See our Facebook Page for more information: 

Boggy Creek Wildlife Federation  
 

$10/ticket  

E-transfer to: boggycreekwildlife@gmail.com 
 

Early Bird Draw: January 1st, 2021 

Draw Date: February 6, 2021 

BCWF greatly appreciates your support!  

THANK YOU FROM THE SCC 

The Balgonie Elementary School SCC would like to send out a huge 

thank-you to the Balgonie Elks, the Town of Balgonie and the Flying J 

for their candy cane donations.  

This year, with everything going on, the SCC wanted to spread some 

Christmas cheer. We had all of the children write a positive message 

and we attached each message to a candy cane, which were sent to 

each classroom.  

Again, we would like to say a very big THANK YOU for your support in 

bringing happiness to the children before Christmas break!   

 



IMPORTANT CENSUS INFORMATION 

Canada’s next Census of Population will take place in the spring of 
2021. Statistics Canada will be hiring across the country in every 
community, big and small, in preparation for the 2021 Census. In the 
current context of COVID-19, we are committed to hiring locally and 
ensuring the safety of our employees and your community members 
at all times. 

Please tell your friends and family about census job opportunities, 
and encourage them to apply online.  

Applications will be accepted beginning January 6, 2021 at 
www.census.gc.ca/jobs 

file:///C:/Users/ehaukar/AppData/Roaming/OpenText/OTEdit/gcdocs_gc_ca-statcan/c11732202/www.census.gc.ca/jobs


 

 

 

 

2021 Season Registration Opens 

January 2nd, 2021 

REGISTER ONLINE  at 

www.whitebutteminorball.ca 

For additional registration 

questions please email: 

stormsoftball3@gmail.com 

http://www.whitebutteminorball.ca




Balgonie  

United  

Church  
 

You are invited to join us for Worship and 

Sunday School at 11:00 a.m. every        

Sunday.  
 

Contact Information: 

Located on Main Street, Balgonie 

306-771-4303 

   Balgonie  

   Baptist  

   Church 

Jesus came to give us hope and a future!  
 

Connect with us on Sunday morning 

as we seek to discover meaning and 

purpose in life through a relationship 

with Jesus Christ.  
 

Sunday livestream www.balgoniebaptist.org 

Wednesday at 6:30 is Club DJ for kids in K-6 
 

Contact Information:  

Located at 102 Griffin Road West, Balgonie 

office@balgoniebaptist.org 

306-771-2545 

St. Joseph Roman Catholic Church 

Regular Mass Times at St. Joseph 

Saturday Evening   7:00 p.m. 

Sunday    10:30 a.m. 

++++++++++++++++ 

Come join in our celebrations 

with  Fr. Ching our pastor  

 

https://stjosephbalgonie.ca 

306-771-2387 

Contact us at stjoseph1@sasktel.net 

 

St. Paul’s Lutheran Church  

Located in the Village of Edenwold.  
 

We are now meeting every second Sunday  

at 11:15 a.m. 

There will be no services in        

January.  

Contact Information:  

Janet: 306-771-2989 
 

 









Pleasant Property Developments Inc. 

Is pleased to offer lots for sale in our new development area. Municipal tax exemptions are available for up 

to 3 years on new residential developments. 

Jason: 306-530-0222 or Norm: 306-539-6547 

 

RECREATION NEWS 

We hope everyone has a safe and festive holiday season! Let’s make 2021 a great year.  

The outdoor arena is in full swing. The lights will turn on at 5:30 p.m. and turn off at 
9:30 p.m. every day. The Zamboni will flood the ice once a week (there is no set day 
for this). Time permitting, the Town Staff will also shovel off the ice surface            
periodically throughout the week.  

If the weather is above zero for a few days, the gate will be locked so that the ice is not 
damaged. Please be courteous to others who are using the facility.  

MAXIMUM OF 10 PEOPLE ON THE ICE AT ALL TIMES. 

HELMETS ARE MANDATORY!  

Stay safe and have fun!  

 From the management and 

staff at  

Avonhurst Co-op 

           

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Gord Mohr for all of your grain      

storage needs.  

(306) 535-2872 or (306) 771-2812  



 

 New & Used 

Grain Bins 

 Hopper Cones 

 Wood Floors  

 Grain Bin Moving 

 Lid Openers 

 Anchoring 

Ryan Selzer 306.515.3411  

Mark Selzer 306.533.9099  

 

www.prairiebinservice.ca 

Balgonie, SK 

At Capital GMC we have a 

great selection of new and 

used vehicles. If you need 

help in your search, please 

give me a call!  

Jason Zaremba 

306-529-6944  

 

 Wishing 
Everyone a 

Happy New Year! 

Balgonie Agencies Ltd. 
 
 

 

Friday Jan 1st CLOSED 

Insurance Broker / SGI Licence Issuer  

129B Railway Street 

ph: 306-771-2243    fax: 306-771-2251 

balgonie.agencies@sasktel.net 

www.balgonieagencies.ca 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=2017+new+year+pic&view=detailv2&&id=4D5353CAAE71DDBF5D9262C77A5C517588C35F70&selectedIndex=136&ccid=I%2bmsvrBB&simid=608029179785317000&thid=OIP.M23e9acbeb0412eb5de2269088e7930b4o0




COLOR ME!  


